
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Via e-filing 
 
 
May 12, 2025 
 
 
Matthew Homsher, Esq. 
Secretary 
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission 
Commonwealth Keystone Building 
400 North Street, 2nd Floor 
Harrisburg, PA 17120 
 

RE: REQUEST FOR EXTENSION OF TIME TO FILE COMMENTS & REPLY 
COMMENTS TO THE COMMISSION’S EN BANC HEARING CONCERNING 

INTERCONNECTION AND TARIFFS FOR LARGE LOAD CUSTOMERS, 
DOCKET NO. M-2025-3054271 

 
Dear Secretary Homsher, 
 
Please find attached a revised copy of the request filed earlier today for an extension of time to 
file comments and reply comments to the Commission’s open docket in the above-captioned 
proceeding. Please reject the initial filing as it had the incorrect requested new comment filing 
date. This version has been corrected. 
 
 
Very truly yours,  

 
 

 
 

Nicole W. Luciano 
Director of Policy 
 
 



 



 

 

May 12, 2025 

 

Matthew Homsher, Esq., Secretary 
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission 
Commonwealth Keystone Building 
400 North Street, 2nd Floor 
Harrisburg, Pennsylvania  17120 
 
   via email  
 

Re: En Banc Hearing Concerning Interconnection and Tariffs for Large Load Customers 
Docket Number M-2025-3054271 
Request for Extension to Respond to Secretarial Letter dated April 12, 2025 

 

Dear Secretary Homsher: 

On April 12, 2025, the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission (“Commission”) issued a 

Secretarial Letter regarding notice of an En Banc  hearing concerning interconnection and tariffs for 

large load customers, M-2025-3054271, requesting testimony and comment on various related 

topics. There were fourteen (14) suggested topic areas as well as an invitation for “any other 

procedures, rules, or tariff designs that can facilitate the efficient and timely interconnection of this 

unique category of electric customers.”  

The En Banc hearing was held on April 24, 2025 and the Secretarial Letter provided for a 30-

day comment period following the hearing, i.e., May 27, 2025. Reply comments were permitted 

fifteen days thereafter, i.e., June 11, 2025.  

The Energy Association of Pennsylvania (“EAP”) is a trade association whose members 

include the major natural gas and electric public utilities operating in the Commonwealth of 

Pennsylvania. EAP’s electric distribution company members participated in and provided testimony 

during the En Banc .  

EAP respectfully requests an extension of ten (10) days to respond to the above-captioned 

Secretarial Letter until June 6, 2025 to allow for further time to compile comments on the various 
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topics raised in the initial Secretarial Letter, during the En Banc hearing, and posed in Vice Chair 

Barrow’s directed questions document filed on May 1, 2025. EAP asks that the reply comment 

period be extended as well to June 23, 2025. EAP asks that this extension be available to all 

interested parties and stakeholders.  

  

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 
Nicole W. Luciano 
Director of Policy  

 
 

cc, via e-mail:   Chairman Stephen M. DeFrank 
   Vice Chair Kimberly M. Barrow 
   Commissioner Ralph V. Yanora 
   Commissioner Kathryn L. Zerfuss 
   Commissioner John F. Coleman 
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